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Safety First
“I am a trained first aider, can I help you”, that’s a phrase that ten more of our members can say with confidence. Over the weekend of the 24th & 25th of March, Ann & Stan Smith, Jodie Baker, Craig Hoodless, Jane Taylor, Gaynor Goold, Alf Ellery, Jamie Corney, Rex Lee and Louella Raines, all attended a specially organized “Certificate II Workplace First Aid” training course, which was very kindly arranged by Phillip Stott.
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Everyone passed with flying colours, the communication and understanding shown by all was nothing short of fantastic, and we all should be confident when we are out on a ride that these people will care for us to the best of their ability. With these ten new first aiders, joining our only two existing first aider being Tracey Corney and Rodney Rouse, plus recent additions of Phillip Stott and David Jarman, the club now has 14 First Aiders, that’s a quarter of our members are now able to share the responsibly of Ride First Aider instead of the usual two. So to these people who have given their time and their cold hard cash to become First Aiders, for the safety of others and meaning we comply with ATHRA rulings, A VERY BIG THANK YOU
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Upcoming Rides
Date
      
Where


Contact

Closed/Open ride         BBQ

Easter
       
Storeys Creek

See Back Page
     
         Closed

   No

28th April    
Stoodleigh

Phil Turner  64912727         Closed

Yes $5


19th May     
Golden Valley

Linda Harper 63631381
Open

    No

13657 Highland Lakes Road
(Look for a dirt road on the right from Deloraine and follow to the end. Look for signs) 

9th-11th June
 St Helens

Phil Eeles 63943129
    
Closed

    No

Joint ride/camp with St Helens Trail Club 







The THCRA was contacted some months back by ATHRA Queensland members Cheryl and Malcolm who reside in Gladstone QLD.  Cheryl and Malcolm were planning a holiday to Tasmania, with their friend from Victoria Ray. They asked if it was possible to come on a ride, providing firstly we had a ride on while they were here, and secondly a couple of horses were available for them to ride. With a ride already organized, all that was need were the horses, these were kindly donated by Craig Vonstiglitz who loaned “LUCY” and Phillip Eeles who provided “SALSA” (Thanks Guys).
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Cheryl, Malcolm and Ray attended our normal meeting 
at the Westbury Hotel, during the week before the Lees 

Paddock Ride. At the meeting Cheryl presented the club with
a ATHRA 25th Anniversary Belt Buckle. 

This was also an opportune time for them to get to know us
and vice versa. It gave both parties a chance to find out how 
our respective clubs operate. For example their members can
travel up to 4 hrs to a trail ride, so just about all their rides are camps, and because of the vast distance they have from each other, they do not have meetings as we do at Westbury, their meetings are held on the rides.
The actual ride at Lees Paddock was very impressive, for all who could do the ride, not just for Cheryl and Malcolm. At the lunch break Cheryl was totally amazed at the flowing river, she commented that the last time she had seen or heard anything so beautiful was when she was 15years old, and that her kids have never seen such a sight.(makes you stop and think just how lucky we are doesn’t it!).

After the ride, Cheryl was asked if the ride was what she thought it would be. Her Reply “Yes it was but much much better, the country that you have to ride in is truly beautiful, the terrain is much like what we ride through except we don’t have any where the amount of trees, our landscape is very clear. When we are at the base of a hill in QLD  we look up and think that there is know way I’m riding up there and we have to zig zag our way up, yet over here the trees totally change you view on something. Yet today I reckon I have ridden up steeper inclines than I have ever ridden up”.

Cheryl and Malcolm have extended a warm welcome to all our members, so if you are planning a holiday to Gladstone of Rockhampton, make sure you contact them as they will certainly make you welcome and help in any way possible to get you on a ride while you are there. A closing comment from Malcolm was that the people in our club are terrific and extremely friendly, and we are a great bunch of people. So well done everyone on making our new interstate friends so welcome.   
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Galloping Gossip
At the Lee’s Paddock, Rodney celebrated his ??? birthday. We are not sure how old he was that day, but he must be Getting On because as he was Getting On his horse after lunch he 
decided to lie down and have a little snooze. 

Sorry Rodney I put in too many ??? you are still in double ??

Speaking of sleeping, Big Phil must count sheep when he goes to sleep of a night, as we found out at Lee’s Paddock he can’t count horses

The rocky horror picture show is coming to town, and one of our own has secured a lead role! Well that’s the only excuse I can think of for our very own BBQ kings wardrobe over last few weeks “a G- String” and now pink nail polish? 
Q. What’s 3ft wide, exists in the middle of a open paddock, and has a 1ft wide by 2” deep body of water flowing through it?

A. The world’s scariest white water rapid river crossing!(just ask Archie)
Q. What’s about 5ft tall, petite and has long dark hair?

A. Archie’s Saviour ( Thanks Jodie)
The games people play on camp - It’s been reported that at the Arthur’s Lake Camp, that the happy campers decided to play a game of ‘Marco Polo’. The game started about midnight, the losing team “The Happy Campers” took about an hour or so to find the winning team “The Horses”. The game was not played on horse back but with the actual horses as three horses escaped their yards, luckily all were returned to their yards safe and sound.

A recon team of Colin and Linda Harper, Tracey Corney, Philip Stott and Phillip Eeles recently went to explore the Rossarden camp trail. They went to great lengths to ensure our safety, one of the male passengers even tested the ground in case anyone fell on the ride, apparently he accidentally slipped out of the back of the 4wd. On the other hand, the cynical of us think he was pushed.
Happy Anniversary to Colin and Linda who celebrated their (I believe) 26th wedding anniversary while at the Arthur’s Lake Ride. 
Happy Birthdays

Steph Jarman celebrated her 18th Birthday last Saturday the 24th of March. (Photos next issue)
Rob Smith celebrated his birthday during the week before the Lee’s Paddock Ride .




New Members
Say Hi, to the clubs newest members Kellie Boyd from Westbury, who joined at the Lee’s Paddock Ride
Also Louise Scott from Kayena, when

Louise comes on her first ride be sure to make here feel welcome.
Club Rules/Code of Conduct
The Club has a vast number of rules with the majority governed
by ATHRA, they are there to keep us and our horses safe and 
sound, and for that reason we should all be aware of them and 
abide by them. However to sit down and read the all at once gets a bit boring so we only end up skimming through them. Therefore over the next few newsletters we will be publishing 10 at time, please take the time to read them, as they are there for all of us. The main ones to start with are the Ride Rules and Code of Conduct.
1. During the ride keep the rider in front of you and the rider behind you in sight at all times

2. Keep you horse out of kicking distance of other horses

3. NO dogs allowed on rides or camps
4. Do not pass riders at a speed that may excite their mount
5. Permission must be obtained to ride in front of the lead rider or behind the drag rider

6. No alcohol permitted on any rides

7. A member/rider must obey an instruction from an official at all times
8. Riders under 18must wear a regulation helmet that complies with AS/NZS 3838:1998 En 1384 or ASTM F 1163, and should be less than five years old.

9. At all times horses are the responsibility of their riders and as such, it is ATHRA’s recommendation that the horses feet are adequately conditioned and/or shod to ensure the soundness and safety of the horse

10. All horse riding equipment should be regularly checked, well maintained, and correctly fitted. This is the responsibility of the owner.


Chocolates

The ever popular Cadbury Chocolates are once again available,
with a vast variety at a sell price of $1.00 each choky, the club
has a total of 12 boxes for sale, if you are able to take a box or 
two, please contact Tracey Corney on 6330 3650.  
Horsey Humour
 If Horses Were in High School, What Cliques Would They Be In? 
· Quarter Horses: Definitely jocks. Strutting around flexing those muscles, showing off their butts...definitely jocks. 
· Thoroughbreds: Preppies. Sometimes athletes, never 'jocks'. Monogrammed blankets, leather halters, Nike eventer shoes, the latest custom trailer and tack. They are the "new money" rich. 
· Appaloosas: Could only be the stoners. They like to trip acid so they can watch their spots move. 
· Arabians: RAH! RAH! SIS BOOM BAH! GOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO TEAM!! (need I say more?) 
· Shetland Ponies: Frightening, spiky hairdos, snotty attitudes and any colour of the rainbow .... gotta be PUNKS. Some even sport tattoos.
· Friesians: Big, buff, and always in black, they are the biker clique. Cigs hanging out of the corner of their mouths, dangerous glint in the eyes, daring anyone to cross their path.
· Morgans: They're the nerdy teacher's pets, running around doing everything from yearbook to decorating the gym and ratting out the bikers, stoners and jocks. They have perpetual wedgies. 
· Drafts (all breeds): No real clique, they're just the big guys who sit in the back of the room and fart a lot (and then laugh). Who's going to STOP them? 
· Icelandics and Paso Finos: They're the little squirrely geeks who flit around a dance trying to fit in and fail miserably. The kind who wear Toughskins jeans from Sears (or would that be ripoff WeathaBeetas??). 
· Ahkle Tekl (Akle Takl? Ackle Tackle....!! Akhal Teke!!): Foreign exchange student(s). And no one can spell their names either.
· Hackney Ponies: A breed this manic would have to be a band geek. Marching along with their knees and heads held high.even going to the bathroom.
· Warmbloods: Old Money Preppies, as opposed to the TBs who are new money preppies. All their tack is imported from Europe, they drink Perrier water and eat only organically grown feed. They look down on everyone and talk amongst themselves about summer in Paris and skiing in Gstad and wasn't it dreadful how provincial Spruce Meadows has become? 
Heavenly Horse Show

One day in heaven, Saint Peter, Saint Paul and Saint John were standing around near the horse paddocks watching the horses frolic. 

"I am certainly bored," stated John. "Me too," Paul chimed in.

Peter stood and watched the horses.  "I know!" Peter began. "Why don't we have a horse show?" Paul and John thought that the idea was great except for one small detail that Paul pointed out. "Who are we to compete against, Peter?"  Paul asked.

The trio pondered a moment when Peter realised the answer.   "We will call up Satan and invite him to the horse show.  I mean, we have all of the finest horses here in heaven, all of the World and National Champions are here.   His stable is ridden with the spoiled, difficult and mean horses.  We are certain to win at the show!"

And so the trio calls up Satan on the other realm communication lines and invited him to their horse show.  Satan laughed and asked why they would want to be humiliated like that, because he would certainly beat them. 

Peter, Paul and John did not understand. "What do you mean Satan?" Peter asked.  "We have all of the National and World Champion horses in our stable in heaven.  How could you possibly beat us?" Satan paused a moment and then laughed.  "Have you forgotten so soon gentlemen? I have all the judges!"

Tas High Country Riders

Easter long weekend

6,7,8,9th April 2007

STOREYS CREEK (near Rossarden)

Members only

Accommodation for 27 people, first in best beds, rooms with various amounts of beds available or community bunkhouse
(Beds, showers, toilets, cooking facilities available)

$10.00 accommodation fee for the weekend
Bring your own bedding (mattresses provided), food, horse feed, rugs & electric fencing

Promises to be a great weekend, in great riding country

Contact: Linda Harper on 63631381
Hope to see you there
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Cheryl on Salsa  and


Malcolm on Lucy
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Kellie and her stock horse at Lees Paddock
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Jodie and Craig, cooling down in the creek at Lees Paddock








The THCRA Family Shot at Lees Paddock  
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L-R; Jane Taylor, Alf Ellery, Craig Hoodless, Gaynor and Jodie Baker, rolling an unconscious Stan Smith





New UHF Radios


For added safety and peace of mind, the club has recently purchased 2 x Uniden UHF Walkie Talkies.


These units are have twice the range of the old units, come with clip on speaker / microphones and they are also lockable. These units are to be carried by the Lead and Drag riders while the old unit will be held by the ride first aid officer and ride steward. Please take the time to have a look at these radios and see how they work, as one day you may need to use them
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